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Planning applications up to Week 50/2021 

Please refer to the Schedule overleaf on page 2.: 

There are two new planning applications since our last meeting both related to tree works, one has 

been approved and the other does not need approval..  

Three applications have now been approved from our last list, we had raised no objections to these 

applications. These have been highlighted in the Schedule 

Balhousie Care Home (2021/0356/DET) – following an informative presentation at our last meeting 

discussions the applicant has requested permission to mount some A1 project display boards for 

public information in the Callander Library and McLaren Leisure. This has been agreed and we 

have requested a thirs display board for CCC to be able to use. as appropriate. 

Concerns about the continuing poor state of 38 Main Street (former ‘Eagle’) have been raised with 

the three Ward Councillors and the LL&TTNP planning office: 

Following Wendy’s observation, I had a look at the former ‘Eagle’ site today. There was no-

one apparently working on the site and much of the scaffolding was still in place. If the 

scaffolding is in the process of removal, then that is a worrying sign that the site might be 

about to be abandoned. 

However, the presence of the scaffolding over many months has done little to remove our 

concerns for the state of this building because there has been no real change to the 

exterior of the building. There are still many insecure openings in the external walls leaving 

the building open to our usual winter weather with recent very heavy storms. The interior 

must be in a state of continued deterioration. 

It is extremely worrying that the concerns that we raised last year and reiterated since, have 

no led to any improvement in the care and attention given to this property. We realise that 

the LLATTNP have had some interventions with the building owner, but these have 

produced no perceptible improvement on site. It is time for the LLATTNP to take immediate 

action to make this building safe. At the very least the building must be professionally 

assessed with a view to bringing in a contractor to make the building weathertight to allow a 

more careful internal assessment of the state of the building. 

There is absolutely no point in designating a ‘Listed’ building within a Conservation Area 

then allowing wanton neglect of the fabric deteriorate. The National Park must use all their 

powers of revocation and enforcement to take urgent positive action to halt the decay d this 

building and preserve a key part of our local history. 

 

David Moore 

05/01/2022 

 

Meeting Date: 14 February 2022 

Subject: Planning  

Report from: The Planning Sub-group 



CCC 10th January 2022 Report 

 

2 

 

 


